Hi Gang –

I have read the article entitled National Reassessment Program by Robert R. McGill, attorney and I have to agree that this attorney’s assessment of the NRP is on point but beyond that it’s a hook, a beguiling marketing strategy to lure fearful postal employees into his business….and I have some very strong opinions about his last paragraph of the article which reads, “ If you are contemplating filing for Federal Disability Retirement benefits under FERS or CSRS, now is the right time. To wait is to delay the inevitable; to ignore the inevitable is to allow the circumstances to dictate your future”. This is just as bad as the scare tactics being used by the USPS….and frankly poor advice. This guy clearly has no idea what the right time is as he clearly does not practice Federal Employees Compensation or perhaps he does understand other aspects of the law but prefers to neglect them for the sake of his wallet. 

This is the other factors to be considered before an employee makes a life changing decision - 

Employees who remain on the clock or who are collecting wage loss compensation at least until formally separated by the USPS for disability separation are accruing creditable service time – those who are collecting a disability retirement are not. Those who are told NWA can file for WLC, those who voluntary opt for disability retirement before being told there is no work available are setting themselves up for an OWCP decision which may bar them from WLC because they removed themselves from medically suitable employment voluntarily. Those who remain on the clock continue to earn leave, continue to be in pay status, can receive income tax refunds if they have deductions, and while this is distant concern - locals continue to get their dues. 

Employees should not be encouraged to apply for OPM annuity prematurely. There are times when one should apply. Employees must apply within 1 year of being separated from the USPS (not the walk out but removed from the rolls) so their rights won’t lapse. If an employee’s OWCP claim is denied or taking a long time, filing for disability retirement could prove beneficial as it would provide an income while the employee awaits the outcome their claim / hearing process; once approved an employee can waive their annuity and collect WLC – but they are still removed from the rolls until such time that medically suitable work becomes available or they are fully recovered at which point they could return as reemployed annuitant but the time frame will determine their restoration entitlements. And for employees who wish to file for a scheduled award or who are barred from WLC because they are in a scheduled award period, an annuity payment may be there only viable source of income – once the period is exhausted, the claimant could waive their annuity and request WLC. 

Employee should know all the facts as opposed to rhetoric that causes them to make rash, ill advised decisions that may not be in their best interest. 
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